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BOLI Secures $50,000 in Albany Fair Housing Case
Landlord attempted to charge a fee to accommodate a disabled woman’s cat

ALBANY- The Oregon Bureau of Labor and Industries (BOLI) has concluded a settlement of
unlawful discrimination charges against Brookshore Apartments in Albany. BOLI’s charges
against the property owners alleged attempts to charge a non-refundable “deposit” for allowing a
woman with severe depression to keep a companion animal. The comprehensive settlement
agreement includes not only a $50,000 payment, but also policy revisions, training for the
respondents' staff and ongoing monitoring by the state Civil Rights Division at BOLI.

“BOLI takes our responsibility to enforce state and federal fair housing law very seriously,” said
Brad Avakian, Oregon Labor and Industries Commissioner and chief of BOLI. “It is especially
alarming when housing providers are not making reasonable accommodations for individuals
with disabilities. These comprehensive settlement terms are a testament to our commitment to
protect equal housing access for all Oregonians.”

In addition to investigating and prosecuting potential violations of fair housing law, BOLI
provides training to landlords and other housing professionals to promote compliance with the
law before enforcement action is necessary. Brookshore Apartments and parent company
Albany Properties are required by the settlement agreement to obtain annual training for
employees as well as reporting to BOLI about every disability accommodation request received
and how it’s resolved for a period of two years.

“This case was ready for prosecution,” Avakian continued. “When BOLI gets ready to bring a
case like this to court, it’s essential to have the formidable legal representation that the Oregon
Department of Justice provides us. BOLI investigates more than 100 fair housing complaints
every year from around the state, bringing tens of thousands of dollars as well as other remedies
to harmed individuals.”

Visit www.oregon.gov/BOLI for more information about all of BOLI’s work to protect
employment rights, advance employment opportunities, and protect access to housing and public
accommodations free from discrimination.
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